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Headmistress’s Message 

Dear Parents 

October was a very busy month for our pupils, as you will 
see by reading this newsletter. We have had some 
fantastic sporting achievements, class assemblies and a 
very competitive House Quiz. 

We have a number of special activities leading up to 
Christmas, including Year 2 singing at the Epping 
Christmas market, plays from the younger children and 
our annual Junior Carol Service. Rehearsals and planning 
for all these various activities are well underway. Do check 
our website, app and dates list for information. 

We have two Parent Evenings this term. If you wish to see 
specialist subject teachers, please contact the office to 
make an appointment. 

Our coffee mornings with Mr Hagger and myself will be 
starting on 15 November for Lower and Upper 
Kindergarten parents.  Do come along and share any 
thoughts you may have. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Kaye Lovejoy 

Claybury Cross Country  

On Thursday 27 September Years 5 and 6 went to Claybury Park for 
the Cross Country. The girls did very well with Lucy coming 82nd - 
Isabella 68th - Kimaya 60th - Daisy 57th- Francesca 26th and Nia 22nd.  
The boys also did very well with Arthur 95th- Benjamin 94th - Jonathan 
Edwards 87th - myself 82nd Kenny  53rd - Oliver 17th - Ben 11th and 
Edward 10th.  Thank you to our bus driver and Mr Robinson for 
cheering us on and believing in us. 

Charlie - Cross Country Captain 
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ISA London North Art Competition 

Children ranging from Early Years to Year 6 have had artwork chosen and displayed for the annual ISA London 
North Art Competition, which was held Thursday 11 October. 

Well done everyone.  Here are the names of the children who had their work submitted: 

Years 5 and 6 Visit to Harlow Outdoor Pursuits  

On Friday 28 September Years 5 and 6 went to Harlow Outdoor Pursuits for some fun activities. We were split 
into four groups. The first group in Year 6 did kayaking which was exciting and the second group who were also 
Year 6 did high ropes. Overall Year 6 liked the high ropes more than kayaking, although they enjoyed both 
activities. Year 5, while we were doing our activities, were doing canoeing and rock climbing. They enjoyed 
canoeing more than rock climbing. Altogether Year 5 and Year 6 both enjoyed all 
the activities, although we all got wet and  very, very cold. 

Daisy 

House Points Autumn Term Beech Chestnut Oak Willow 

Points 612 425 427 526 

Position 1st 4th 3rd 2nd 

 

3D Art 
Alexander 
Sofia  
Emily 
Darcey  

2D Art 
Honor  
Alice  
Leila  
Aster 
Ruby  
Scarlett 

Textiles  
Ruby 
Charlotte 

Photography 
Evelyn 
Oliver 

Drawing 
Evie  
Milo 
Sorrel 
Isabelle 

2D City Scape  
Art Club  

http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/welcome
http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/CoopersaleHSch


Coopersale  Hall  School  

NEWSLETTER 

w w w . c o o p e r s a l e h a l l s c h o o l . c o . u k        c o o p e r s a l e h s c h                  C o o p e r s a l e  H a l l  S c h o o l       @ C o o p e r s a l e H S c h                                     3 

Social Networking 
Website 
Go to the School Calendar page 
for   upcoming events and our 
News page for all the latest news 
and lots more photos. 

App 
Keep up to date with the latest 
news, calendar dates, and 
much more by downloading 
the Coopersale Hall School 
App for your phone or tablet.  

Instagram 
Follow us on Instagram for      
regular photo updates! Search for       
coopersalehsch to find us, then 
click follow. 

Twitter 
Follow us @CoopersaleHSch 
on Twitter to get regular    
updates.  

 Facebook 

Facebook is our newest form of Social Media. Like 
us on    Facebook to get news, photos, events and 
updates posted straight to your newsfeed.  

Claybury Park Cross Country Races 

On 4 October the Cross Country team took part in week two of the 
Claybury Park Cross Country races. 

The girls scored well with Isabella in 81st position, Lucy  75th, Daisy 66th 
Francesca 39th and Nia 31st.  

The results for the boys were myself 94th, Oscar 92nd, Jonathan 90th 
Benjamin 89th, Kenny  70th, Edward 36th, Oliver 30th and Ben 19th . 

I would like to thank our bus driver for taking us to the event and Mr 
Robinson for supporting us. 

Charlie – Cross Country Captain 

Year 4 Leeks Class Assembly 

On Friday 5 October, Year 4 Leeks told the story of the Emperor’s New 
Clothes. There was some marvellous acting, singing and tambourine 
playing.  Mia, Emily and Jaspreet were the narrators and looked great in 
their fancy dresses. They spoke clearly and guided the actors with their 
readings. Nancy played the part of the emperor very well!  

The children all enjoyed participating in the assembly. 

http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/welcome
http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/CoopersaleHSch
http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/news/school-calendar/
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https://www.instagram.com/coopersalehsch/
https://twitter.com/CoopersaleHSch


Coopersale  Hall  School  

NEWSLETTER 

w w w . c o o p e r s a l e h a l l s c h o o l . c o . u k        c o o p e r s a l e h s c h                  C o o p e r s a l e  H a l l  S c h o o l       @ C o o p e r s a l e H S c h                                     4 

Fun in Year 2 Daly 

Year 2 Daly have been learning all about the Tudors and what it was like to live in Hampton Court Palace under 

the rule of Henry VIII. They dressed up in some fantastic costumes and relayed what they have learnt to the rest 

of the school through a fun and engaging assembly.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forest Netball Tournament 

On Friday 12 October, the Netball Team travelled to Redbridge Sports 
Centre for our first tournament. It was a windy day, which made it a lot 
harder. All of the girls played extremely well and improved as the 
games went on.  We played 8 matches won 4, lost 3 and drew 1. There 
were 25 teams entered and we came first in our group and placed 16th 
overall.   

Everybody played really well and pushed themselves to get better and 
better, all of the girls should be very proud!   

Isabelle - Netball Captain 
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FoCHS Update 

As the festive season approaches we are busy making plans 
for our Christmas activities, such as the Christmas Gift Shop 
on Monday 3 December at which your children will be able to 
buy gifts for close family members, as well as meet our 
special visitor and his reindeers. We are looking for 
volunteers to help run this event so if you can offer your services for some or all of the day please get in touch 
via the office. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Tuck Shop, which - weather and volunteer permitting will continue 
to run this term - please don’t forget to bring your £1 on a Friday.   

Science Awards W/C 24.9.18 W/C 1.10.18 W/C 8.10.18 W/C 15.10.18 

Year 1 Allen Isla Davison Emre Rozgonyuk Florence Morgan Ciaran Bick 

Year 1 Burgess Alaia-Mai Humes Jack Barker Simran Chahil Landon Nelson 

Year 1 Biddle Milo Hunt Georgina Moyses George Edwards  Lewis Allen 

Year 2 Crick James Futter Jeff Donovan Anna Soosai Naya Soni 

Year 2 Daly Jessica Lavery Dexter Wilson Ruby Summer Jacobs Clara McHardy 

Year 3 Davis Kaiser Panesar Olivia Cottrell 
Alina Law + Ethan 

Young 
Honor Tomblin-Pugh 

Year 3 Wheeler Sienna Beech Maxwell Khudyakov 
Rohan Bhardwaj-

Sharp 
Gemma Oliver 

Year 4 Lane Alexander Muratov Nathan Russell Jack O’Malley Scarlett Wood 

Year 4 Leeks Nieve Greener Harry Biggs Ralph Travers Nancy McHardy 

Year 5 Howard Jonathan Edwards Jaden Cohen Hannah Cirsch 
No lesson (Cross 

country) 

Year 6 Daines Jake Gipson Edward Foley Isabella Roase Kimaya Seewal 

Oak-Tree Netball Tournament 

On the last day before half term the girls had an exciting tournament 
at the Peter May Sports Centre.  For some girls it was their first match.  
We only played three games and we won them all. Surprisingly, the 
score was 6-0 in every match and we didn’t let in any goals.   

We have won this tournament every year and we managed to keep 
the title.  Everyone tried their hardest.  Well done to you all. 

Isabelle   
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Headmistress’ Award 

Many congratulations to Kimaya who won the Headmistress’ Award  
for a fantastic piece of written work. 

Well done Kimaya! 
 
Friday Free Funwrite - A Story in a Poem 
 
There’s a tall, big house with gardens, servants, and butlers in the 
picturesque English countryside. There’s a rundown shack with nothing 
at all in the middle of a desert rough and dry. And here we live in the 
middle of it all, rich on one side, and on the other poor.  War, conflict, terrorists, and much, much more, have 
disrupted the peace we had before. In the past it was nothing but happiness. Everyone had a smile on their 
face, now it is a disgrace. And here we live in the middle of it all, rich on one side, and on the other poor. 

What do we do in the war of the world, sit and hide? Or stay with the ones who died? 

Every second, every minute of our lives there is something we can do, to help the lives in danger. 

Coopersale Hall House Quiz 

On Tuesday 16 October, the first House Quiz took place. There were 7 rounds: Maths, Music, Science, Literature, 
Sport, R.E. and a Geography and History picture round. The House Captains and Vice Captains led their teams 
well and the staff were most impressed with the high number of correct answers. 

The winning house was Willow, scoring 65.6 out of a possible 80 marks. Well done! In second place was Oak, 
scoring 58.5 points. Third was Chestnut with 58 points. Beech scored 51 points. Miss Leeks would like to thank 
all the staff and children who helped make this an exciting and enjoyable event. 
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Merit Badges W/C 1.10.18 W/C 8.10.18 W/C 15.10.18 

Reception Gowland Resham Vadgama Rajan Dale Iman Alam 

Reception Rooks Saskia Beech Henry Leighton Florie Curtis-Allen 

Year 1 Allen Florence Morgan Donald MacInnes Gustav Persaud 

Year 1 Biddle George Edwards Lewis Allan Abigail Fleming 

Year 1 Burgess Alice Shea Sofia Holt Evelyn Bawcutt 

Year 2 Crick Aiden O’Malley Anna Soosai Jeff Donovan 

Year 2 Daly Ruby Summer Jacobs Ruby Smith Francesca Lancaster 

Year 3 Davis Evelyn Shirley Luke Gipson Annabel Baird 

Year 3 Wheeler Aruna - Tara Sanghera Rohan Bhardwaj-Sharp Oliver Thornton 

Year 4 Lane Jessica Dunn Maria Murphy-Zaleska Nathan Russell 

Year 4 Leeks Darcy Reuben Isabella Ward Riya Soni 

Year 5 Howard Whole Class Rishi Vijh 
Arthur Drabwell  

& Louis Thornton 

Year 6 Daines Whole Class Isabelle Lavery Louis Kousoulou 

ISA Art Competition Results 

‘Cityscape’ by the Art Club received Highly Commended in the recent 
ISA Art Competition!  Congratulations to Miss Lisa and the Art Club 
members!  

As with all of the categories, the standard was very high, the Art Club 
did particularly well as there were a lot of entries in this category. 

ISA Swimming Gala  

On Monday 15 October Coopersale Hall School took part in the ISA 
North London Area Swimming Gala, held at Copthall Pool, Barnet.  It 
was well worth the battle with the Monday morning rush hour traffic 
as many of our swimmers performed brilliantly. Our best result was 
Kimaya, winning a silver medal in the U11 Girls Backstroke. Other 
good performances were Isabelle, second in her heat of the U11 Girls 
Breaststroke and Francesca Faud, third in her heat of the U10 Girls 
Front crawl. 

Special congratulations go to Kimaya Seewal, our Swimming Captain, 
who has qualified to swim at the London Aquatics Centre in Stratford as part of the U11 Girls London North 
Area Front Crawl Relay Team, in the ISA National Swimming Gala. 

Mr Robinson would like to thank all of the pupils for sharing such determination and effort. Also a big thank you 
to all the parents who made the long trip to cheer our team on. 

http://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/welcome
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House Cross Country 

On Wednesday 17 October we held our annual House Cross Country 
competition. There were races for pupils from Year 2 to Year 6. The 
weather looked like it was going to make things difficult for us but 
luckily as the first race started the rain stopped. 

It was a wonderful series of races with all of the pupils being supported 
and cheered on regardless of whether they were first or last. Well 
done to all of the pupils for showing such determination and effort.  
Also a big thank you to all the parents who turned up on such a damp 
afternoon to cheer the pupils on. 

The results of the races are as follows:  Firstly well done to Beech for 
winning the House Cross Country Cup, with Willow a very close second. 

 
 

 

Year 2 Girls Year 2 Boys Year 3 Girls Year 3 Boys 

1. Jemima  1. Abhay  1. Chloe  1. Oliver  

2. Francesca  2. Iestyn  2. Ines  2. Alex  

3. Jessica  2. James  3. Sienna  3. Ewan  

Year 4 Girls Year 4 Boys Year 5 Girls Year 5 Boys 

1. Maria  1. Jack  1. Nia  1 Jonathan  

2. Jessica 2. Ben  2. Francesca  2 Benjamin  

3. Mollie  3. Stanley  3. Isabella  3. Sonny  

Year 6 Girls Year 6 Boys     

1.Daisy  1.Ben      

2. Kimaya  2. Oliver      

3. Isabelle  3. Edward      

Remembrance Sunday Parade 

Pupils from Years 5 and 6 will be joining the Epping Remembrance Parade on 
Sunday 11 November to lay a wreath and participate in the Service of Remembrance 
at St. John’s Church. The service is to commemorate the 100th Anniversary of the 
end of the Great War. 

Pictured are Oliver our Head Boy, and Isabella our Head Girl, who will lay the wreath 
at 2.20pm.  
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Oak-Tree Football Tournament 

On Friday 19 October our team played in the Oak-Tree Football 
Tournament. The first match was against a very organised and skilful 
Normanhurst ‘A’ team. Our team attempted to play their passing game 
but Normanhurst closed us down very quickly and scored four good 
goals against us. The final score was 4-1.  After a short break we played 
against the Normanhurst ‘B’ team. We found more space and time in 
this game, and comfortably won 4-0. Our last game was against 
Oaklands. We played well in this match dominating possession and 
scoring lots of wonderful goals.  Final score 6-0. 

Mr Robinson would like to thank all of the team for their determination and effort.  Also a big thank you to all 
the parents who turned up to cheer the team on. 

Year 3 and 4 Mixed Football Tournament 

On Wednesday 7 November Coopersale Hall played in the Year 3 and 
4 Mixed Football Tournament held at Shooters Football Centre, North 
Weald. Thankfully the weather had cleared up by the time our first 
match kicked off. Our first opponents were a very well organised 
Chipping Ongar side. We fell behind early on but managed to equalise 
and hang  on for a very well deserved draw. Our second match was 
against Thomas Willingale School, in this match we dominated and 
won 6-0. The third match was against a very skilful Whitebridge School 
side. We fought hard but lost 3-2. Our final game did not start well we 
conceded two early goals but then fought back brilliantly to win 5-2. 

Thank to all of the pupils for showing such effort and determination. Thank you also to all of the parents who 
turned up to cheer the team on. When all the results were in we found out that we were joint second in our 
group on points but third in our group on goal difference.  

Hedgehog Homes  

As part of our topic work on ‘Homes’, Year 1 have been learning about 
animal habitats. 

1Bu and 1Bi went on a learning walk to explore animal habitats in the 
school grounds. The children decided to make hedgehog houses in 
order to raise awareness about the decline in hedgehog numbers in 
Britain. 

The children brought in a shoe box. They painted their boxes autumnal 
colours and then used leaves and twigs to insulate and camouflage 
their hedgehog homes. The children wrote facts about hedgehogs and 

found out about ways to encourage these delightful mammals into our gardens.  

They are planning to put their hedgehog homes in their gardens so the hedgehogs have a safe place to 
hibernate this winter. It was great fun learning about these prickly animals and the children are very proud of 
their homes. 
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